City of Havre de Grace

711 PENNINGTON AVENUE, HAVRE DE GRACE, MARYLAND 21078 410-939-1800
WWW.HAVREDEGRACEMD.COM

Susquehanna River Rail Bridge Project
Advisory Board
Of the Mayor and City Council

Advisory Bulletin #5

Street and Lane Underpasses
November 3, 2014

Background

The Advisory Board met on October 28, 2014 to study all street and lane underpasses along the
Amtrak rail corridor from Freedom Lane to Juniata Street, and to determine whether it would be
in the best interests of the City to abandon any one of these to facilitate proposed changes in the
elevated right-of-way alignment. The three rail bridge overpasses in question are located at
Stokes, Adams, and Juniata Streets. The two narrow and tunnel-like rail overpasses in question
are located at Freedom and Centennial Lanes.

The Board has carefully considered a range of concerns with regard to abandonment of any street
or lane underpass. These include traffic impact, access to private property, neighborhood
vehicular and pedestrian inconveniences, dead-end turnaround conditions, emergency response
routes, and large truck maneuvering. The Board also recognizes the enormous cost savings to
the rail project of eliminating one or more of the existing rail overpass structures. Such savings
could make feasible a number of design and facility concessions that the City may wish to seek
in connection with the overall SRRBP.

This advisory is put forth under the assumption that the river bridge abutment would be retracted
westward almost to Freedom Lane, as detailed in Advisory Bulletin #3. It also refers to elements
of the forthcoming Advisory Bulletin #6 - Rail Commuter Station, which would be dependent
upon certain underpass eliminations and street alterations.












